RGS Committee Meeting - Sunday 5th July 2015 at 9am

Jackie Savage (Chair) welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies for absence from Georgina O’Reilly,  Shirley Gillbe, Melanie Tham and Ali Linton. 
Present were: -
Liz Chrominska
Carol Martinez        Mike Cooper 
Bill Young
Pat Dark   Gill Tamsett
Steve Clarke 
Sheila Konig                Helen Finch (Minutes)
2.
Minutes of the meeting on Sunday 7th June 2015

The minutes agreed ex-committee were signed as a true record. 

3.
Matters arising
i.
Allotment Society Meeting – 17th June. GT had arranged to attend but the meeting was cancelled and may be rearranged but it is uncertain that we would be invited to attend in future as the previous meeting she attended was by special invitation.
ii.
Toilet and gate maintenance.  Both toilet huts have been painted and the tiles in the Site 2 toilet are in the process of being restored.  The door on Site 3 toilet hut still needs to be adjusted.









iii.
Calendar 2016. Sarah Purcell has done the estimate. Costs are £255 for 100 slim calendars, with envelopes. It was agreed to sell the calendars for £4 each.  Pictures of sheds taken by Robert Linton are to be the theme.  









Action JS
iv.
DHERA table top sale. Avril Horsford wrote a letter thanking the RGS for the loan of the trestle tables.  GO’R organised the collection of the tables and checked they were all returned.
v.
New electricity provider. JS researched the possibility of having a new provider.  This is not an option as they require credit checks.  However, she negotiated a new tariff with our current provider, EDF, at £20/month by direct debit.
vi.
Plot inspection dates. Site 3 will be inspected on 9th July and Site 2 on the 10th.  It will be the same team of SG, Bruce May and the relevant site secretary.
4.
Chair’s report 
i.
Becoming a charity  
Our revised application was re-submitted on the 1st June 2015.  We have not had a reply but expect to hear by 22nd July 2015.
ii.
RGS membership update. There are 49 members without plots.  7 of these are Life Members. There are 12 who have not paid yet for 2015/16, but have been chased. 
JS proposed that Helen Sabieri, the cookery judge, for Honorary membership.
Action JS

5.
Show Secretary’s report by CM.  Please see the July Bulletin.  CM said the number of cookery entries was particularly disappointing but volunteers to help with the show were plentiful.
6.
Allotment Secretaries’ reports
Site 2 GO’R report read by JS    Plot lettings None

Boundary Plot 30A and 3 Huntingfield Road

The owner of 3 Huntingfield Road, Mr Chaplin, has requested re-installation of the boundary between his property and Plot 30A prior to selling his property. On both sides the boundary had become very overgrown.  Both he and the plot holder have now cleared the boundary area so a boundary line can be established. It will then be possible to see if the RGS needs to take responsibility for the lowering of the sycamore saplings in the area. Negotiations with Mr Chaplin are ongoing. 

Site 3 HF reported:-
Lettings: None this month
7.
Trading Secretary’s report 

GT reported: -

We had one delivery of Country Natural, and one from our main supplier this month that had to be delayed by a week as there were none of our regular delivery helpers available as they were working on projects. 

We are trying Slug Gone as an alternative product to Slug Stop. It should be better as it also contains a feed and breaks down to improve the soil. We have new pegs in stock for securing down enviromesh and ground cover. There are two types, both metal, one stronger than the other, that can be pulled up easily and reused. A request was made to remember to bring old plastic bottles for the liquid seaweed fertiliser.  Plastic milk bottles work well.

The Trading Secretary reported that she was having a knee operation at the end of September so will be out of action for some weeks.
8.
Treasurer’s report

EC reported:

Total takings at the Show were £920. After deducting expenses, including the cost of hiring the hall, profits were £620.80.


Co-op:  


£4,835.06
Lloyds: 


£19,426.78 this includes about £11,450 rent 
Scottish Widows 

£3,372.37 (unchanged)




9.
Bulletin Editor’s Report by PD
The July Bulletin is out.  There is no Bulletin in August but the September edition will be out at the end of August.  PD requested that copy for the next Bulletin should be in by 25th August but since her access to a computer is going to be limited over the next few weeks she asked for copy to be sent as soon as possible. CM agreed to send copy about the Autumn Show.
10.
Site Manager’s report given by JS
Best plot competition to be judged on both sites on 15th July.  A shortlist of candidates will be drawn up and the plot holders will be contacted to gain their consent to be entered and for the resulting achievement category to be published in the Bulletin.
11.
Events and Trips

i. 
Wakehurst Place – It was decided to put this trip on hold.  PD reported that there had been a disappointing response to offerings of trips and often members agree to go on trips but then do not show on the day which causes embarrassment and delay.
ii.
Gardener’s Question Time. JS reported that St Margaret’s church vicar had agreed to hold GQT in the church.  This is in celebration in 2017 of the 100 year aniversary of the allotment act.  JS will contact the BBC GQT team

Action JS
12.
AOB.    Dates for 2016: Summer Show 11 June, Autumn Show 10 Sept, AGM 23 Nov.
The next meeting will be held on Sunday 30th August at 9am at the store. 
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